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Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board 

July 9, 2019 

Mr. Robert Haro 
5511 Wilbur Avenue 
Tarzana, California 91356 

TERMINATION OF COVERAGE UNDER GENERAL WASTE DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS 
FOR IN-SITU GROUNDWATER REMEDIATION AND GROUNDWATER RE-INJECTION -
PIZZA HUT RESTAURANT #11-7488, 1851 WEST SLAUSON AVENUE, LOS ANGELES, 
CALIFORNIA (FILE NO. 14-1 18, ORDER NO. R4-2014-0187, SERIES NO. 019, Cl-10137, 
GLOBAL ID. WDR100019705) 

Dear Mr. Haro: 

On March 20, 2015, the Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board authorized the 
proposed subsurface injection of materials under the General Waste Discharge Requirements 
(WDR) Order No. R4-2014-0187. The authorized discharge was part of an approved Remedial 
Action Plan Addendum for groundwater remediation of petroleum hydrocarbon at the Pizza Hut 
Restaurant located at 1851 West Slauson Avenue, Los Angeles, California. 

On June 5, 2019, you requested termination of coverage under the General WDR because 
injection of sodium persulfate was never implemented and is not planned in the future. Therefore, 
the WDR is no longer needed. Coverage under General WDR Order No. R4-2014-0187 for the 
subject site is hereby terminated except for enforcement purposes. 

If you have any questions, please contact the Project Manager, Dr. Ann Chang at (213) 620-6122 
(ann.chang@waterboards.ca.gov) , or the Chief of Groundwater Permitting Unit, Dr. Eric Wu at 
(213) 576-6683 (eric.wu@waterboards.ca.gov). 

Sincerely, 

cc: Mr. Walter Bell , FREY Environmental, Inc. 
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